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Englewood Isles Property Owners Association, Inc.

Unit 4, 5 and 6

1811 Englewood Road #240

Englewood, Florida 34223-1840          Web:  www.EIPOA.org
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING                                               August 12, 2020   
Attendance: Meeting called to order by Bill Callahan, President, at 6:07 pm at Chamber Of Commerce, Englewood, FL 34223.  In attendance were President Bill Callahan, Secretary Elizabeth Laflamme-via Conference Now, and Treasurer John Daubner.  Members included Jeanne Fullilove-via Conference Now, Stan Gdowski, Juergen Kroos, Jim Parent and Priscilla McLaughlin. A quorum was present.  Attendees signed in and received an Agenda.  Kevin Loy, Past Vice President resigned 7-12-20.
President’s Report: 
1-Approval of March BOD minutes dated 7-8-20. 
2- Vacant BOD seat.  Two members sent requests for consideration: Frank Collins and Paul Powers.  Frank Collins was voted in by 7 BOD members. Jim Parent abstained.
2a-Vacant Vice President position was postponed until Frank Collins arrived. Two candidates were nominated:  John Daubner and Priscilla McLaughlin. A tie vote was broken by Bill Callhan.  John Daubner will assume Vice President position. Frank Collins volunteered as Treasurer.
3- Home at corner of Firethorn and Pkwy has been fined $5,000 in 2019.  This is the maximun we can fine him. A letter was written to Sarasota County Code Enforcement Officer Mathews Osterhoudt, by letter dated 8-7-2020 re: pool cage infraction with no reply.  Will send another letter cc to Charles Hines, our Commisioner.

3a- Flooding on EI Pkwy, letter written to Director of Public Works requesting attention.  All EI section Presidents signed the letter.  Met with the Director of Stormwater 8-12-2020 and he is to order a survey to determine why the water is not flowing to the south and to the canal.  
 4-Not on Agenda: request to form a 3 member committee of BOD volunteers to search outside firms for Property Maintenance Committee (PMC). John Daubner, Jeanne Fullilove and Juergen Kroos accepted.  Deadline for information gathering October 2020 BOD meeting.
                                                                                                                                                   Treasurer’s Report 
As of June 30, 2020 the Associations Account Balance is:

Checking Account $5232.26   Money Market $5,743.96 &   CD 9 mo. $54,376.96 
 TOTAL = $65,352.31
Committee Reports:                                                                                                                                         Architectural Committee: Stan Gdowski Home on Gladstone is progressing.  New home design  approval on Dover Circle.                                                                                                Communications Committee Priscilla McLaughlin reported that a flyer was mailed from a company that designs and publishes newsletters for HOAs.  Priscilla is still pursuing advertisements for the Association newsletter.  All thought this was a good idea.  Priscilla & Gail Turner to report back to the Board after investigation.                                                                                                           EI Parkway Committee: Amendment to the Bylaw 9.8 to support EI Pkwy has been filed with Sarasota County. Approval to pay 2019 and 2020 dues to Pkwy.  Bill Callahan and John Daubner to meet with Pkwy committee regarding payment schedules. Financially the Parkway has finances to operate month to month.  The contracts for services are reduced to day-to-day due to the lack of finances to contract for a year or longer.  Jeanne Fullilove provided additional information: 8 new electrical switches have been installed.                                                                                                       Fine Committee: Approval of Raena Everett to the fine committee as Frank Collins is now a BOD.                                                                                                           .                                                                               Property Maintenance Committee: Stan Gdowski. 20 letters sent out to residents on July 29  and 22 on 8-3-2020.                                                                                                                                           Social Committee: Elizabeth Laflamme. Planning a Christmas Party scheduled for December 12, 2020.  Deposits to Elks Lodge and DJ have been made.                                                       Southwest County Alliance: Bill Callahan. President Gary Nieskes Parlamentarian, President of SCA was an invites guest by Bill Callahan.   Meetings are held at CoC 10 am on the 2nd Thursday each month. All are welcome.                                                                                 
 Welcome Committee: 12 new owners packets went out. 4 volunteers include Richard Boyer, Verena Gillette, Christiane Hostler, and  Magda Porter.                                                                                                                                 BOD’s Comments: BOD Certification, Juergen Kroos said he will be completing his Cert online due to CoVid 19.                                                                                                                           Old Business: Directory hand delivered in April 2020.  We have excess copies for those that want them.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
New Business:                                                                                                                                                          Covenant Article 5 “Fences and Walls”, implementation of a Clean Slate Letter. The “Clean Slate” letter was unanimously passed.  The language intent of the letter is to grandfather all fences at present time and move forward.  The wording of the letter will be revised to eliminate any verbage regarding “chain link fences and dog runs”.  The letter, after revised language will be mailed to all members immediately.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:11 pm.                                                                                                   

Respectfully submitted,           
Elizabeth C. Laflamme, Secretary                           
